
MINUTES OF THE EXTRAORDINARY MEETING OF HEMINGBROUGH PARISH COUNCIL HELD AT HEMINGBROUGH METHODIST CHAPEL ON FRIDAY 21ST OCTOBER 2022  
22/188 PRESENT: - Councillors S Bennett, R Chilvers, E Ryan, L Stebbings,       
J Strelczenie, K Terry and A Tomlinson
Forty members of the public were also present 
22/189 APOLOGIES: - Councillor E MacDuff-Clack and J Robins 
The Chairman advised that the meeting had been called to discuss the Pre-Submission Publication Selby Local Plan Consultation – Proposals for Hemingbrough and it was noted that the consultation ends on Friday 28th October 2022.

The Parish Council unanimously agreed to suspend Standing Orders to allow the members of the public present to participate during the entire meeting.
Summary of comments raised by residents 

1) 21.1 States that Hemingbrough is a Tier 1 village served by a number of local facilities which include Hemingbrough Community primary school, healthcare facility, convenience store and a village hall/meeting room.

Following the closure of the Hemingbrough surgery at the end of March 2022 the village no longer has a healthcare facility and therefore does not fit the criteria for a Tier 1 village.

Hemingbrough also has a very limited and inadequate bus service and not enough jobs locally to support the proposed property increase.

The village infrastructure does not support such a large-scale development and an additional 131 houses would overwhelm the village.

2) HEMB -G is agricultural land which supports a diverse collection of wildlife and is well used for recreation by walkers/dog walkers.

3) Concern regarding flooding and drainage issues in the village.

4) HEMB – G has previously been rejected as unsuitable, why is this site now being reconsidered?

5) A new ‘Hall for Hemingbrough’ is proposed as part of the housing development with a £500,000 contribution already pledged by the developer. Residents raised concern that this is tantamount to “dangling a carrot” to push the housing development through.

The proposed location on the North side of the A63 is totally unsuitable as the A63 is a very busy road with a continuous stream of traffic including HGV’s.  It would be very dangerous to encourage pedestrians to cross this road or for additional vehicles to enter/exit on to the A63. 

Hemingbrough already has a Village Hall which is well used by the community and a long-standing pre-school which are both located on the village side, a new larger hall would not be financially viable.

Concern that further expansion on the North side could set a precedent and open up more housing development.

6) Any large-scale development will result in increased traffic particularly on School Road, which is already very busy and the A63. School Road and the junction of School Road/A63 would need to be significantly upgraded to cope with additional traffic.

7) There is a lack of affordable/starter homes in the village and any new housing should reflect this.

8) Concern that some of the trees in the proposed development area are subject to TPO’s.

The Parish Council have always stated that the village should not be split and the North side of the A63 should be for light industry only to provide additional jobs.

It was agreed that the clerk would put a copy of the Parish Councils response to the consultation including a summary of the concerns/comments raised by residents on the Parish Council website and social media site along with the link to the consultation should residents wish to respond directly.
Councillors are elected on behalf of everyone on the Register of Electors; therefore, matters discussed, proposed, and voted on, become the majority view and are not necessarily individual councillor’s views.
Parishioners may view previous minutes, by giving prior notice to the Clerk.

(Ring 630077 for appointment) or look on the Parish Council website.
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